
 

 
 

 
March 2023 
 
 
 
Beloved Brethren 
  
We are pleased to communicate with you again to let you know what the Lord is doing through our ministry (Acts 14:24-28). By the 
grace of our great God, during the first two months of the year, we have seen a great number of people come to the knowledge of the 
Gospel. The great thing about this has been that many of them have been attending faithfully. Every week, we would see people saved 
when we went out soul winning, but it was really hard to bring them to church. This year has been the opposite. We have seen the 
Lord work greatly. More than 25 new believers have visited us for the first time. We are giving a meticulous follow-up to 
achieve their growth and firmness in the faith. I ask for your prayers in this regard. Glory to God!! 
 
A detail this year that, so far, we have seen as never before is the large number of foreigners who have come to live in Santo Domingo. 
There is a large flow of Venezuelans, Cubans, Colombians, etc. Sometimes they call the church office looking for all kinds of help, 
such as counseling, work, and economic help. This, of course, has opened the door for me to talk to them about the Lord and 
bring them to our services. Such is the case of Emmanuel, who is from Venezuela. We were able to help him, and he is now attending 
our church. I thank the Lord for allowing us to be a blessing to these people because my wife and I are also children of immigrants, so 
we have a lot of empathy towards them. It helps us to present the Lord as the hope of glory. My father immigrated to the 
United States in 1964 when I was only two years old. 
 
The Lord has also been opening doors for me to preach in different places on the island. Please pray that the Lord 
Would protect us on the highways. The Dominican Republic is like most countries of Latin America, where 
More people die due to traffic accidents. We need your prayers in this regard. 
 
Another reason for prayer is the issue of crime. The government has had to prohibit the circulation of motorcycles 
from 10:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. due to the magnitude of assaults throughout the capital. This is affecting the churches. Some brethren 
are afraid to go soul winning, and several churches have opted to have only one service on Sundays. Please pray for us, 
because in spite of this reality, we continue working normally, without canceling any of the activities in our work plan. 
 
Prayer Requests: 
1. Please pray for our annual Missions Conference.  
2. Please pray for our physical and spiritual health. 
3. Please pray for the new believers, for their steadfastness in the faith. 
4. Please pray for our safety on the highways. 
 
We thank you from the bottom of our hearts for your prayers and your investment in the proclamation of the Gospel of the Lord Jesus 
Christ, Who lives and reigns forever and ever. Amen. 
 
For Jesus Christ lives, 

Andres R. Amoros 

Andres & Dora Amoros 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6 
 


